
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Weekly E-Newsletter 

 

March 13, 2025 

  

 

 

 

Today marks Pope Francis' papal anniversary: For 12 years he's said, 'Don't 
forget to pray for me' 



 

 

 

As Pope Francis prepared to spend the 12th anniversary of his election at Rome’s 
Gemelli hospital, people at the Vatican and around the world were responding to his 
most frequent personal request. 

 



“From the beginning of his pontificate, we have heard Pope Francis ask us to not 
forget to pray for him, and that is what we are doing,” said Cardinal José Tolentino de 
Mendonça, prefect of the Dicastery for Culture and Education, as he led thousands 
of people praying the rosary for the pope March 10 in St. Peter’s Square. 

 

“It is not only Christians who are doing so, but the faithful of other religions and 
even many nonbelievers also are joining their hearts around Pope Francis,” the 
cardinal said. 

 

Pope Francis has made requesting prayers a hallmark of his papacy and a standard 
way to end a letter or speech. 

 

When the 76-year-old Cardinal Jorge Mario Bergoglio of Buenos Aires, Argentina, 
was elected to succeed Pope Benedict XVI March 13, 2013, and came out onto the 
balcony of St. Peter’s Basilica, his words stunned the crowd: 

 

“Before the bishop blesses his people, I ask you to pray to the Lord that he will bless 
me – the prayer of the people asking a blessing for their bishop. Let us make, in 
silence, this prayer: your prayer over me,” he said, and bowed to receive the 
blessing. 

Click Here to Read the Full Story from Catholic News Service  

 

 

 

 

 

Pope's chest X-ray confirms his improvement, doctors say 

https://pypqh5dab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001TLdyW1bwh55QZaQMLgvOCnz86-_f-ZFjg-2VFkzDKZNyENziP_9-ou6M1Fw3Ur5R2geMuxJzLe7b__RZ6bcfj-UZJeYHVw4wDwdJM9zJ_PoAD7hn0dTnUkgO1YAwESXB94mOIS-9e7v8ydqwFNXHgH7g0af5Tkd4OfF-GhVWDMlLeu0FeF4740NRdHRZNGNUO5lfxpVcEMwMuoTTbSHFZk2GXJbBXXl-znCTziUgFj5MNn_GUtD6mU9UxhU-lAViyqRmcJRtdXmntQvimJa1NeRL1DH0v3Dd7DgamrGzg2ZQFkySxq9qYMfL--rXNZd1&c=OZTbDBINujzblGlj-fY0wq5zl7k_FXTrfj_79XmDL3rBK6m_qjxz_A==&ch=mDpGYZensX0c2nZAByfdjruoMDug75hvnvcY5cNNgZnmczFvo_5uSw==


 

 

 

Pope Francis’ condition continues to be stable and a chest X-ray “confirmed the 
improvements recorded in the previous days,” his doctors said, but without saying 
his double pneumonia had cleared up completely. 

 

The 88-year-pope is still using high-flow oxygen through a nasal tube during the day 
and “noninvasive mechanical ventilation” with a mask overnight, said the medical 
bulletin published March 12 by the Vatican press office. 

 

In their bulletin of March 10, the pope’s doctors had said that the pope’s continued 
stability and incremental improvements in his breathing and blood tests had led 
them to lift their “guarded” prognosis, although they insisted he continued to need 
hospitalization. The bulletin March 12 continued to speak of the “complexity” of the 
pope’s illness. 

Click Here to Read the Full Story from Catholic News Service  

 

 

https://pypqh5dab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001TLdyW1bwh55QZaQMLgvOCnz86-_f-ZFjg-2VFkzDKZNyENziP_9-ou6M1Fw3Ur5RejfucNcFQpm71tsxWfWRcOEq-6GhIldWEL-XbEkI-cujfF4t2wqXUusyi5FeYqy5vLUhtiJ7xCVm01kjWfzAzHlhM5GnB1q_MvvvmsJGy9UuZ4PYsKb0c9Sn1zUC2JwIS-0TNpo5eBmBVHef5wvQBGhilhD_6NvMnYyxXiNTYQsp6amB1N5i8Jrk0dM6T0P_k_T5-6Hf-k3ndgAwos2J01yfjkM5B7wzZYXJ3YUmIDo=&c=OZTbDBINujzblGlj-fY0wq5zl7k_FXTrfj_79XmDL3rBK6m_qjxz_A==&ch=mDpGYZensX0c2nZAByfdjruoMDug75hvnvcY5cNNgZnmczFvo_5uSw==


 

 

 

With 215 catechumens and candidates, Rite of Election and Call to Continuing 
Conversion was joyous day 

 

 

 

 

With 215 catechumens and candidates taking their next step into entering the 
Catholic Church on March 9, 2025, the Rite of Election and Call to Continuing 
Conversion had the Cathedral of Saint Peter almost filled to capacity. 

 

The Rite of Election brings catechumens one step closer to receiving the 
sacraments of baptism, first Communion and confirmation during the Easter Vigil.  

 

The Call to Continuing Conversion allows candidates pursuing first Communion 
and/or confirmation to also move one step closer to full communion with the 
Church. 

 

The Most Rev. Joseph C. Bambera, Bishop of Scranton, celebrated the Rite of 
Election and delivered a homily. Rite of Election formally began after Bishop 



Bambera spoke. Each catechumen was called by name and later signed the Book of 
Elect for their parish. 

 

In all, 29 parishes from around the Diocese of Scranton had either catechumens or 
candidates participate in the Rite of Election and Call to Continuing Conversion. 

 

Click Here to Watch a Short Video from the Rite of Election and Call to 
Continuing Conversion on March 9, 2025  

 

 

 

 

 

Lenten Holy Hours to be held next week in Hazleton and Honesdale 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bishop Bambera will visit the Hazleton and Honesdale deaneries next week to 
celebrate a Lenten Holy Hour with the faithful. 

 

https://pypqh5dab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001TLdyW1bwh55QZaQMLgvOCnz86-_f-ZFjg-2VFkzDKZNyENziP_9-ou6M1Fw3Ur5R0ZEw8y5PaFhQ045dYVPj3C0FENFKfWzxHuETCXkAJ7ycK412-niNLKAa9_DvKROZPBG_mXzizp48Kb0GyDg8ekoUdrhrEkRdbmMf51avTVSayNtrfjwFO3sfAqkZv-DB0QM8Kwo565cyixr6Q2-fsw==&c=OZTbDBINujzblGlj-fY0wq5zl7k_FXTrfj_79XmDL3rBK6m_qjxz_A==&ch=mDpGYZensX0c2nZAByfdjruoMDug75hvnvcY5cNNgZnmczFvo_5uSw==
https://pypqh5dab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001TLdyW1bwh55QZaQMLgvOCnz86-_f-ZFjg-2VFkzDKZNyENziP_9-ou6M1Fw3Ur5R0ZEw8y5PaFhQ045dYVPj3C0FENFKfWzxHuETCXkAJ7ycK412-niNLKAa9_DvKROZPBG_mXzizp48Kb0GyDg8ekoUdrhrEkRdbmMf51avTVSayNtrfjwFO3sfAqkZv-DB0QM8Kwo565cyixr6Q2-fsw==&c=OZTbDBINujzblGlj-fY0wq5zl7k_FXTrfj_79XmDL3rBK6m_qjxz_A==&ch=mDpGYZensX0c2nZAByfdjruoMDug75hvnvcY5cNNgZnmczFvo_5uSw==


On Tuesday, March 18, the Bishop will visit Annunciation Parish in Hazleton at 7:00 
p.m. 

 

On Thursday, March 20, the Bishop will visit Saint John the Evangelist Parish in 
Honesdale at 7:00 p.m. 

 

All are invited to attend.  

 

During this year's Holy Hour, Bishop Bambera is not only reflecting on the third and 
final year of the National Eucharistic Revival that remains underway, but also the 
2025 Jubilee Year of Hope that the Church is celebrating. 

Click Here to See all of the Dates and Locations of the 2025 Lenten 
Holy Hours with Bishop Bambera  

 

 

 

Amid U.S. foreign aid freeze, CRS' Rice Bowl could be in 'its strongest moment,' 
says founder 

https://pypqh5dab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001TLdyW1bwh55QZaQMLgvOCnz86-_f-ZFjg-2VFkzDKZNyENziP_9-ok2en0t5Xn762fEvNIEdTW9ZTzrK8fRYjkouxuI39jbcsJ6pkTFoc-YOz7PBva6_RCY5es6cBj4KYu__GaZ_1Cyl1UdGCMticQbfqYu8rkc7ncwly17XZ3r90lOc8sIG157ZvOlJcBcN63HV_AmbDxfomPml5hYgRBKdw1ycBMad5g9c9jCUF3K83kyE7Os_bE2FwWE0d6yZTABroFIfPuFocoD2yBwXVzD4EwySjOTzCs5Cj0iF-cliGJFXBeo0MA==&c=OZTbDBINujzblGlj-fY0wq5zl7k_FXTrfj_79XmDL3rBK6m_qjxz_A==&ch=mDpGYZensX0c2nZAByfdjruoMDug75hvnvcY5cNNgZnmczFvo_5uSw==
https://pypqh5dab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001TLdyW1bwh55QZaQMLgvOCnz86-_f-ZFjg-2VFkzDKZNyENziP_9-ok2en0t5Xn762fEvNIEdTW9ZTzrK8fRYjkouxuI39jbcsJ6pkTFoc-YOz7PBva6_RCY5es6cBj4KYu__GaZ_1Cyl1UdGCMticQbfqYu8rkc7ncwly17XZ3r90lOc8sIG157ZvOlJcBcN63HV_AmbDxfomPml5hYgRBKdw1ycBMad5g9c9jCUF3K83kyE7Os_bE2FwWE0d6yZTABroFIfPuFocoD2yBwXVzD4EwySjOTzCs5Cj0iF-cliGJFXBeo0MA==&c=OZTbDBINujzblGlj-fY0wq5zl7k_FXTrfj_79XmDL3rBK6m_qjxz_A==&ch=mDpGYZensX0c2nZAByfdjruoMDug75hvnvcY5cNNgZnmczFvo_5uSw==


 

 

At the start of Catholic Relief Services’ 2025 Rice Bowl initiative – an annual Lenten 
program blending almsgiving and prayer to provide aid to overseas and domestic aid 
– OSV News spoke with Rice Bowl founder Msgr. Robert Coll, a retired priest of the 
Diocese of Allentown, Pennsylvania, about the program as it marks its 50th year. 

 

Through Rice Bowl, participants donate Lenten alms, voluntarily eating simple 
meals and learning about those who benefit from the campaign worldwide. The 
program, known for its iconic cardboard donation boxes, provides testimonials and 
recipes from the countries where CRS serves, and fosters prayerful solidarity 
among participants. 

Click Here to Read the Full Story from Our Sunday Visitor  

 

 

 

Cathedral of Saint Peter hosts annual Saint Patrick's Parade Day Mass 

https://pypqh5dab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001TLdyW1bwh55QZaQMLgvOCnz86-_f-ZFjg-2VFkzDKZNyENziP_9-ou6M1Fw3Ur5ReM61PB68webksDv8j1KWwXw2DIoICglkdLkHEHmM_GZYbY62meS8V-Ok4dodq3Ye0KxzXar3YlL0L0juVJbaYo7wF6Z9AxNb9xOKltsZaPkYJzdJu_YYcvkO82Zg7cVwR8OiCCrEROOZhYRD-H5PIsOeFfgrrdQ9Z6NUglb0cM26YgTm9mnVhDr9pOupj7wB_VNznSzY495MKvOMObFLQfaOY1g6OKlU2XS7ypNcrLxv54NOflT5d6TiQH8CP2kI_cgFshEpxjHxd89G5OOFQg==&c=OZTbDBINujzblGlj-fY0wq5zl7k_FXTrfj_79XmDL3rBK6m_qjxz_A==&ch=mDpGYZensX0c2nZAByfdjruoMDug75hvnvcY5cNNgZnmczFvo_5uSw==


 

 

The annual Saint Patrick’s Parade Day Mass brought a large crowd of people to the 
Cathedral of Saint Peter in Scranton on March 8, 2025. 

 

The liturgy is traditionally held in conjunction with the city of Scranton’s annual 
Saint Patrick’s Day Parade. Following the Mass, the Saint Patrick’s Parade took to 
the streets of the Electric City beginning at 11:45 a.m. 

 

The Most Rev. Joseph C. Bambera, Bishop of Scranton, served as principal 
celebrant and homilist for the Mass.  

 

"We're gathered as family and friends to celebrate the Eucharist and to give thanks 
to God for the gift of faith that God gave to Ireland - and to the world - through the 
blessing of Saint Patrick, through his trust in God's providence and through his 
willingness to love and serve the people of God entrusted to his care," Bishop 
Bambera said. 

 

The Mass is available for viewing on the Diocese of Scranton’s YouTube Channel. 



Click Here to View a Photo Album from the 2025 Saint Patrick's Parade 
Day Mass  

 

 

 

Registration Underway for 2025 Wedding Anniversary Mass in June 

 

 

https://pypqh5dab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001TLdyW1bwh55QZaQMLgvOCnz86-_f-ZFjg-2VFkzDKZNyENziP_9-ou6M1Fw3Ur5RyQo8TBr04qT2mDYcVU44T8x8z9t22umocppBoWT7YgN-q_LXHLY-784QBclu6vG01Kdux0_ONqj1hTubSUZ-a1gbnaLkxid7FVbqA1hC5mLdnjXB890tnBaIrA1SV_F4BagGt5FwHRF66n89l9n56G-2AqhbQciR4FE_rDBaCbDTNu3HIS91zOaZOBpcCYMOJqje4EMjrd6j9KLbtKOTlw==&c=OZTbDBINujzblGlj-fY0wq5zl7k_FXTrfj_79XmDL3rBK6m_qjxz_A==&ch=mDpGYZensX0c2nZAByfdjruoMDug75hvnvcY5cNNgZnmczFvo_5uSw==
https://pypqh5dab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001TLdyW1bwh55QZaQMLgvOCnz86-_f-ZFjg-2VFkzDKZNyENziP_9-ou6M1Fw3Ur5RyQo8TBr04qT2mDYcVU44T8x8z9t22umocppBoWT7YgN-q_LXHLY-784QBclu6vG01Kdux0_ONqj1hTubSUZ-a1gbnaLkxid7FVbqA1hC5mLdnjXB890tnBaIrA1SV_F4BagGt5FwHRF66n89l9n56G-2AqhbQciR4FE_rDBaCbDTNu3HIS91zOaZOBpcCYMOJqje4EMjrd6j9KLbtKOTlw==&c=OZTbDBINujzblGlj-fY0wq5zl7k_FXTrfj_79XmDL3rBK6m_qjxz_A==&ch=mDpGYZensX0c2nZAByfdjruoMDug75hvnvcY5cNNgZnmczFvo_5uSw==


The Most Reverend Joseph C. Bambera, Bishop of Scranton, and the Office for 
Parish Life wish to invite couples celebrating their 25th or 50th wedding anniversary 
in 2025 to a Diocesan Wedding Anniversary Mass on Sunday, June 1, 2025.  

 

The event includes a 2:30 p.m. Mass at the Cathedral of Saint Peter in Scranton 
followed by a light reception.  

 

The registration deadline for this event is May 11, 2025.  

 

To register, please click the link below or contact Bridget Guarnieri at (570) 207-
2213 x 1133 or familylife@dioceseofscranton.org.  

Click Here to for More Information or to Register for the 2025 Wedding 
Anniversary Mass  

 

 

 

Cardinal McElroy installed as eighth archbishop of Washington 

mailto:familylife@dioceseofscranton.org
https://pypqh5dab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001TLdyW1bwh55QZaQMLgvOCnz86-_f-ZFjg-2VFkzDKZNyENziP_9-oiQJ1d9BtiO9f19rxYdt1a4OVfTvUNeWzfYK3HnP45jhOARbKx6hV46M3VQY2y1EyopT8CUxcvt2nUgad5Lxr5G1khYdnf2AReuuOJX3Y8NQaAoZu5U55nGhwdEx4CDng1XkGHfHeB7DFDkVYFvAxjcAIVhOzw2Q4BGgZ3i-Ge_9p66KO_XXO3A7jjf01VDqelFHdta8mJLz2XGadMPIEWM7tn_7Aj5bEs17yqcFa5RAyQY7QAQ_o9_8wJhuW8WTXLYOKHgIMIfmdvmAeSh6WxGf28N019RUivghsdYVVX1J&c=OZTbDBINujzblGlj-fY0wq5zl7k_FXTrfj_79XmDL3rBK6m_qjxz_A==&ch=mDpGYZensX0c2nZAByfdjruoMDug75hvnvcY5cNNgZnmczFvo_5uSw==
https://pypqh5dab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001TLdyW1bwh55QZaQMLgvOCnz86-_f-ZFjg-2VFkzDKZNyENziP_9-oiQJ1d9BtiO9f19rxYdt1a4OVfTvUNeWzfYK3HnP45jhOARbKx6hV46M3VQY2y1EyopT8CUxcvt2nUgad5Lxr5G1khYdnf2AReuuOJX3Y8NQaAoZu5U55nGhwdEx4CDng1XkGHfHeB7DFDkVYFvAxjcAIVhOzw2Q4BGgZ3i-Ge_9p66KO_XXO3A7jjf01VDqelFHdta8mJLz2XGadMPIEWM7tn_7Aj5bEs17yqcFa5RAyQY7QAQ_o9_8wJhuW8WTXLYOKHgIMIfmdvmAeSh6WxGf28N019RUivghsdYVVX1J&c=OZTbDBINujzblGlj-fY0wq5zl7k_FXTrfj_79XmDL3rBK6m_qjxz_A==&ch=mDpGYZensX0c2nZAByfdjruoMDug75hvnvcY5cNNgZnmczFvo_5uSw==


 

 

Cardinal Robert McElroy was installed March 11 as the eighth archbishop of the 
Archdiocese of Washington, during a nearly two-hour liturgy in which he 
encouraged the faithful of his new archdiocese to be “pilgrims of hope in a wounded 
world.” 

 

“What hope we could bring to our world as the Church of Washington if we could 
truly help our society to see others more as God sees them — beloved children, 
sisters and brothers,” Cardinal McElroy said during the Solemn Mass of Installation 
at the Basilica of the National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception. 

 

Referencing the Jubilee Year and its theme “Pilgrims of Hope,” Cardinal McElroy 
called on his new flock to “unswervingly understand our vocation as disciples of 
hope.” 

 

“It is all too easy for every one of us to let the limits of earthly worries and 
perspectives erect prisons in our souls that shut us off from the expansive presence 
of the Resurrection in its fullness,” he said. “We must refuse to be overpowered by 
these prisons, and instead journey together as a local Church, companions in faith 



and in fragility to embrace the same risen Lord that Mary of Magdala encountered in 
the garden so many centuries ago.” 

Click Here to Read the Full Story from Our Sunday Visitor  

 

 

 

Education Department cuts could make impact on Catholic education, experts 
say 

 

 

The U.S. Department of Education said March 11 it planned to cut about 50% of its 
workforce. Such cuts could also impact Catholic education, experts told OSV 
News. 

 

https://pypqh5dab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001TLdyW1bwh55QZaQMLgvOCnz86-_f-ZFjg-2VFkzDKZNyENziP_9-ou6M1Fw3Ur5ROY1o6HjKjoIy0ZU6jY682ZCNixRZhLWuff7zGb8Tx5BKbu1-_lEDhvaQmrnXmYH6TAaxi6pvCZaV9tJJ3d6zYM5tiJOHwnpicU4KZedsEWzfnujxVzGJMEQ-a5jNIjWEyx8III__RIozU4BNeDdp5rKYiugbkNIkpvi5KjmeYdD0rG_ZpmDRr9yrgq3N_D3AN_HNgC_DPtt8NOrWLMMIO4RIQaGS1A8ThPR6xxLD5mhv7h-BeXZBTw==&c=OZTbDBINujzblGlj-fY0wq5zl7k_FXTrfj_79XmDL3rBK6m_qjxz_A==&ch=mDpGYZensX0c2nZAByfdjruoMDug75hvnvcY5cNNgZnmczFvo_5uSw==


Charles Russo, the Joseph Panzer Chair in education and research professor of law 
at Marianist-run University of Dayton in Ohio, told OSV News, “this is a significant 
shift that raises questions about the federal role in education.” 

 

“While the department has long been criticized for inefficiency, cutting half its 
workforce will undoubtedly disrupt programs that provide oversight and funding, 
particularly for students with disabilities and those in need,” Russo said. 

 

Sister Dale McDonald, vice president of public policy at the National Catholic 
Educational Association and a sister of the Presentation of the Blessed Virgin Mary, 
told OSV News that possible impacts on Catholic education will hinge on the 
details of the cuts. 

Click Here to Read the Full Story from Our Sunday Visitor  

 

 

 

 

Support the Catholic Ministries Appeal! 

https://pypqh5dab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001TLdyW1bwh55QZaQMLgvOCnz86-_f-ZFjg-2VFkzDKZNyENziP_9-ou6M1Fw3Ur5RrNM7ZVS5vDPejmObrkYgoueFZKJ0eKcmBfxH3VMFF8ID0e770n6IjiPPi-Tlbm0DURILJWSpHklSa69HrJNk8uFn8M2QFIAgI6acPM5ZZ57ZTW0pTSNEKdX7N7tVVgd-TEsdcFJgfe3opFIL5ss2a4QCWjRzlA7AGloQtcbq8HHqtruX6nlLrW7_gqRFvx4zdXc0-bX6ZjVl9Shj2IFUxfDraQRb-nBMUFxGywdqHQYcRMuU5XU34F-TQhh0YCXt4sJpkhMH5xE=&c=OZTbDBINujzblGlj-fY0wq5zl7k_FXTrfj_79XmDL3rBK6m_qjxz_A==&ch=mDpGYZensX0c2nZAByfdjruoMDug75hvnvcY5cNNgZnmczFvo_5uSw==


 

 

 

Click Here to Answer 'Our Call to Serve' Today!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Follow us on Social Media...  
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